

## Riverview RMSA Annual Report 7/1/2023 - 6/30/2024

HAINES BOROUGH CLERK'S OFFICE

To: Haines Borough Clerk

The Riverview Board held one meeting during the above period, on February 23, 2024. Start and End times were 10:12am to 10:28am.

Board Member Scott Visscher noted that he submitted a reminder to the Borough in early 2024 requesting the Borough to reconsider funding our CIP Request of 2023. In addition he requested that Riverview Drive is in need of a gravel lift and grading. Borough Clerk, Alekka Fullerton, remarked that our requests would be a good use of CIP monies, and we agree. We anticipate DNR's plans to open up logging access via the road and the heavy truck traffic that entails, will be detrimental to the quality of Riverview Drive. We request that the new Public Facilities Director, when hired, be made aware of our CIP and requests. Our three Board Members voted in favor of including this request in our FY25 Budget.

Also, all three board members voted in favor of not taxing our RMSA for services, in FY25. We have a satisfactory savings built up in our Borough account. We request to continue the Status Quo of winter plowing done by resident volunteers. This has worked well for many years.

Lastly, our meeting was posted to be held at the Visscher residence. Late the day before, the meeting location was moved (due to sickness),

to the Rasmussen residence. Board Member, Scott Visscher, participated in the meeting by speaker phone and was on-hand to redirect the public to the changed venue but no one came by. Board Members, Dave Pahl and Marianne Rasmussen were present as well as Carol Pahl and Greg Rasmussen.

Thank you for your attention to these matters, Board Member, Marianne Rasmussen



MAR 0 4 2024

## Riverview Drive RMSA FY25 Budget Request

HAINES BOROUGH
CLERKS HATTE Borough Clerk

The Riverview Drive RMSA has resubmitted (in early 2024), our 2023 CIP Request for funding consideration. We have also put in a request for a gravel lift and grading. Upon submittal, Borough Clerk, Alekka Fullerton, remarked that these requests would be a good use of CIP monies and we agree. When a new Public Facilities Director is hired, we ask the Borough to advocate for the needs mentioned above.

We request that no taxes for services be applied in this budget year. We have a stable savings in our Borough RMSA account. Any snow removal requests will continue to be called in to the Borough by a Board Member only. The status quo of winter snowplowing done by volunteer residents has been successful and has met our needs for many years.

Thank you for your consideration, Board Members, Marianne Rasmussen Scott Visscher Dave Pahl